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DIANE AMANN published “Abu Ghraib,” in 
the University of Pennsylvania Law Review.  
The article received the American National 
Section of the International Association of 
Penal Law’s “Article of the Year” award.  
Diane recently made presentations (1) to the 
Office of the Legal Adviser of the U.S. 
Department of State; (2) as part of a RAND 
Corporation conference on law and 
terrorism; and (3) at the UCLA Center for 
Social Theory and Comparative History. She 
was named "Collaborateur et correspondant 
étranger” (Collaborator and Foreign 
Correspondent) of the Revue de science 
criminelle et de droit pénal comparé 
(Review of Criminology and Comparative 
Criminal Law). In August, Diane was quoted 
in a news article on racial profiling on 
www.FoxNews.com. 
 
In May, Visiting Professor DEBBIE BASSETT 
attended the annual meeting of the 
American Law Institute (ALI); she serves on 
the Members Consultative Group for the 
Principles of the ALI’s Law of Aggregate 
Litigation project. Debbie published “Recusal  

 

 
 
and the Supreme Court” in the Hastings 
Law Journal and “Redefining the ‘Public’ 
Profession” in the Rutgers Law Journal. 
Debbie also published new editions of 
Problems in Legal Ethics and California 
Legal Ethics, and the 2005 supplement to 
Cases and Materials on Civil Procedure. 
 
This summer, ANDREA BJORKLUND 
participated in two conferences in The 
Hague. She (1) gave a talk on the future 
of investor-state dispute settlement at a 
conference on famous international 
investment cases; and (2) chaired a panel 
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at the American Society of International 
Law/HAGUE joint conference.  
 
ALAN BROWNSTEIN published an article 
with Vik Amar (U.C. Hastings) in a 
symposium of the Hastings Constitutional 
Law Quarterly on same sex marriages.  This 
summer, Alan gave his annual update to the 
Federal Bar Association (Sacramento) on the 
Supreme Court’s constitutional decisions. 
 
JENNIFER CHÁCON’s pro bono death 
penalty work as a New York City attorney 
was highlighted in the "Public Interest 
Projects" column of the New York Law 
Journal.  She is co-editor, along with BILL 
HING and KEVIN JOHNSON, of an 
Immigration Professors Blog on the LEXIS-
NEXIS Network of Law Professors blogs.   
 
ANUPAM CHANDER published 
“Globalization and Distrust” in a symposium 
issue of the Yale Law Journal.  With 
MADHAVI SUNDER, he published an article 
on the Supreme Court’s decision in Grokster 
on  www.findlaw.com.  Anupam presented 
a work in progress to the Florida State law 
faculty.  He was featured on New York radio 
discussing the Supreme Court nomination of 
Judge John Roberts.  
 
In September, JOEL DOBRIS will speak at 
the “Trust Law in the 21st Century” 
conference at Cardozo law school. The Real 
Property Probate and Trust Journal 
published his article on trust returns. Joel 
was named to the Advisory Board of the 
Wills, Trusts and Estates Law, Legal 
Scholarship Network (Social Science Research 
Network).  He attended a meeting of the 
American Law Institute Advisory Committee, 

Principles of the Law of Nonprofit 
Corporations. 
 
HOLLY DOREMUS published articles in 
the Ecology Law Quarterly and Public 
Land & Resources Law Review. She also 
published (1) a chapter in Environmental 
Law Stories: An In-Depth Look at Ten 
Leading Cases on Environmental Law; 
and (2) an essay on conservation policy 
in a Conservation Biology textbook.  
Holly’s article, “Takings and Transitions,” 
published in the Journal of Land Use & 
Environmental Law, was reprinted in the 
Land Use and Environment Law Review. 
 
In November, HAP DUNNING spoke at 
a symposium on the 25th anniversary of 
the report of the Governor's Commission 
to Review California Water Rights Law.  
The McGeorge Law Review published his 
article on the commission’s work, along 
with his article on California instream 
flow protection. Hap also completed 
supplements to his materials in the 
Waters and Water Rights treatise. 
 
FLOYD FEENEY completed a book with 
Professor Joachim Herrmann (University 
of Augsburg, Germany), entitled One 
Case-Two Systems: A Comparative View 
of American and German Criminal 
Justice. Translations are in progress. In 
April, Floyd made a presentation 
concerning "The Role of the Courts in 
the Initiative Process" at a conference 
sponsored by the Center for the Study of 
the North American West at Stanford. 
  
ROBERT HILLMAN published (1) “The 
Bargain in the Firm: Partnership Law, 
Corporate Law and Private Ordering 
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Within Closely-Held Business Association” in 
a symposium issue of the University of 
Illinois Law Review; and (2) a 2005 
supplement to Lawyer Mobility and 
Securities Regulation: Cases and Materials.  
Bob spoke on a program at the Law & 
Society Association annual meeting. He was 
quoted in a New York Times article on a law 
firm partner dispute. 
 
BILL HING published an article on the 
deportation of Cambodian refugees in an 
immigration and civil rights symposium issue 
of the UC Davis Law Review. In June, Bill 
was a panelist at the Law & Society annual 
meeting. In August, he was a Town Hall 
panelist on racial and ethnic profiling after 
9/11 at the national convention of the Asian 
American Journalists Association in 
Minneapolis; the program later aired on 
CSPAN. 
 
ED IMWINKELRIED published (1) 
supplements to New York Evidentiary 
Foundations, Modern Litigation and 
Professional Responsibility Handbook, 
Dynamics of Trial Practice, Federal Evidence 
Tactics, and Evidence: Teaching Materials for 
an Age of Science and Statutes; (2) articles in 
the Albany Law Review, Loyola (L.A.) Law 
Review, National Law Journal, and Law, 
Medicine, & Ethics; and an entry in the 
Encyclopedia of Forensic and Legal 
Medicine.  Ed recently made presentations at 
an Alaska Bar Association meeting; a trial 
advocacy program in Minneapolis; to the 
West research attorneys; and to the Arizona 
state prosecutors. He consulted with the 
American Bar Association's Asia Law 
Initiative on its project to assist the 
Philippines government to reform its 
evidentiary rules. Ed was appointed co-chair 

of the new Digital Technology 
Committee of the Association of 
Criminal Defense Lawyers. 
 
ELIZABETH JOH published an article on 
private policing in the Search and Seizure 
Law Report.  In June, she participated on 
a panel at the Law & Society 
Association’s annual meeting.  The article 
she presented will be published in a 
symposium issue of the Indiana Journal 
of Global Legal Studies. Elizabeth is 
writing an entry on private policing for 
the Encyclopedia of American Civil 
Liberties.      
 
KEVIN JOHNSON published (1) a 
chapter for a book entitled Immigration 
Stories on important Supreme Court 
immigration decisions; (2) a chapter on 
racial profiling in Neither Enemies Nor 
Friends: Latinos, Blacks, Afro-Latinos; 
and (3) articles in the UCLA Chicano-
Latino Law Review (symposium),  
African-American Law & Policy Report 
(with Angela Onwuachi-Willig), and 
U.C. Davis Law Review (immigration 
and civil rights symposium). This 
summer, Kevin presented papers at the 
American Constitution Society National 
Convention, the Law & Society annual 
meeting, and conferences at U.C. San 
Diego and U.C. Davis.  In May, Kevin 
published an op/ed on immigration 
reform in the Sacramento Bee. The Los 
Angeles Times and Sacramento Bee 
quoted Kevin in immigration stories.  He 
commented on several local radio shows 
on the nomination of John Roberts to 
the U.S. Supreme Court. 
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In June, TOM JOO presented a paper at a 
conference sponsored by the Alfred P. Sloan 
Foundation Program for the Study of 
Business in Society. Across the Board, a 
magazine published by the Conference 
Board, quoted Tom on the topic of 
executive compensation and shareholder 
voting. 
 
CARLTON LARSON's entry on Blackstone 
and common law prohibition on prior 
restraints will be published in the 
Encyclopedia of American Civil Liberties. The 
Law & History Review, accepted his book 
review for publication. 
 
In May, ROB MIKOS presented papers at the 
American Law and Economics Association 
annual conference in New York City and, in 
September, at the American Political Science 
Association annual conference in 
Washington, D.C. 
 
In July, JOHN OAKLEY published the 11th 
edition of his Federal Courts casebook, co-
authored with the late Professor Charles 
Alan Wright. John is on a two-year leave of 
absence to serve on the Board of Regents of 
the University of California in his capacity as 
Vice Chair and Chair-designate of the UC 
Academic Senate. 
 
The Philadelphia Inquirer and Contra Costa 
Times discussed ANGELA ONWUACHI-
WILLIG’s research on Justice Clarence 
Thomas. Angela presented papers at (1) the 
Law & Society annual meeting; and (2) the 
Summer Research Institute at DePaul law 
school. She also was a panelist on a U.C. 
Davis Cross Cultural Center program on 
multiracial people. 
 

CRUZ REYNOSO published his study of 
Latina/o lawyers in Los Angeles County 
in the U.C. Davis Law Review. In 
September, Cruz appeared on Capital 
Public Radio’s show “Insight” and 
discussed the changing politics of the 
Central Valley. 
 
DONNA SHESTOWSKY presented her 
scholarship on jury trials at the annual 
conference of the American Society of 
Trial Consultants.  She was interviewed 
on National Public Radio about the 
future of the trial consulting field and 
quoted in the New York Times about the 
Michael Jackson trial.  
  
In August, the New York Times quoted 
DAN SIMMONS on the federal 
investigation of questionable tax shelters 
sold by the international accounting firm 
KPMG. 
 
JIM SMITH spoke at the University of 
Cuzco in Peru on the negotiation of a 
Peru/United States free trade agreement.  
He taught immigration law in the 
University of San Diego’s summer law 
program in Mexico City.  
 
MADHAVI SUNDER published 
"Enlightened Constitutionalism" in the 
Connecticut Law Review, and two 
contributions to an anthology entitled 
Rethinking Commodification. In August, 
she delivered a paper at a USC faculty 
workshop. This summer, Madhavi was 
interviewed for a radio show on 
women's rights in the Middle East. She 
was quoted in Women’s e News and in 
the Washington Times. Madhavi chaired 
a city of Davis committee appointed by 
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the Board of Education to proposed names 
for a new Davis elementary school.  
 
MARTY WEST completed the manuscript for 
a new edition of her Sex-Based 
Discrimination casebook. In May, along with 
three U.C. Davis colleagues, Marty released a 
report entitled “Unprecedented Urgency: 
Gender Discrimination in Faculty Hiring at 
the University of California.” The New York 
Times, San Francisco Chronicle, Higher 
Education newsletters, and newspapers 
throughout California reported on the study. 
The Capital Public Radio show “Insight” 
devoted an hour to discussion of the report. 
Marty participated in a conference presented 
by Swissnex, the economic arm of the Swiss 
Consulate in San Francisco, comparing the 
status of women faculty in the U.S. with 
women faculty in Switzerland.  She 
commented in the Sacramento Bee and the 
San Francisco Daily Journal on a recent 
California Supreme Court decision. Marty 
briefed reporters from the Sacramento Bee 
on employment relations and collective 
bargaining in the public sector. 
 
This summer, TOBIAS BARRINGTON 
WOLFF, away at Northwestern this fall, 
published a conflicts of law article in the 
University of Pennsylvania Law Review. He 
also published two op/eds in the Los Angeles 
Times, one on the U.S. military’s “Don’t Ask, 
Don’t Tell Policy,” and another on Governor 
Schwarzenegger’s threatened veto of a bill 
authorizing same sex marriages.  Tobias was 
asked to serve on a blue ribbon advisory 
committee panel to review the proposed 
redrafting of the Federal Rules of Civil 
Procedure.  
 

DICK WYDICK published the fifth 
edition of Plain English for Lawyers. 
Thanks to the hard work of co-author 
DEBRA BASSETT, Thomson West 
published new editions of Problems in 
Legal Ethics and California Legal Ethics.  

* * * *  
Copies of this newsletter are provided to 
the law school faculty, senior staff, 
students, Judy Cook (Alumni Office), 
Charlene Logan (King Hall Counselor), 
Tony Stewart, and Julia Ann Easley 
(Campus News Service).  A copy also is 
posted on the law school website  
www.law.ucdavis.edu/faculty/faculty_res
earch.html. 
 
Please be sure to visit the law school’s 
new and improved website at 
http://www.law.ucdavis.edu/ 


